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March 2013

From the President
March Meeting,

Wednesday the 27th
7:00 PM at the Red Cross

Message from the President.

I sure am hopng for some good weather, but glad it is not
like last March and 80 degrees.  We will welcome Spring
on the 20th and look for better weather as we get to the
end of March and the beginning of April.  I hope for a
gradual warm up rather than what we had last year.
When it does get a little warmer I am looking to put up a
full size 80 Meter dipole off the top of the 40 foot tower.  It
will give me a little more altitude than the current antenna.
The information for this year’s Field Day out and I am
putting that discussion on the agenda to start the
planning.

The propagation has been bad on 80 and 40 over the
weekend.  I read in the paper that there had been  a large
coronal mass ejection on Friday.  Checking in to Midcars
on Sunday morning was very difficult and the A.R.E.S. net
at 4:30 that afternoon was no good either.  Things should
get better as the week goes on.

See you at 7pm on Wednesday March 27th.
73,
Gary  KD9F

CIRC Minutes
February 27, 2013

Ed Deutsch

President Gary, KD9F, called the meeting to order at 7:01
PM.
18 members and 2 guests were in attendance.

Treasurer Norm, N9ZKS, reported that we have $1391.05
in our checking account.

Minutes were amended to change Jeff to Josh. (KC9UJS)
(Sorry about that)

Tom, KJ9P, reported that the Red Cross/CIRC HF station
is 100% complete. (Bravo to all who helped that happen)

The UHF/VHF antenna is no longer functional and needs
to be replaced or repaired.

Access to the room should be determined by a committed.
Josh, KC9UJS, Tom, KJ9P, and Grant, AA9LC
volunteered to be on the committee.

There was discussion about replacing the club’s uhf/vhf
antenna at the Red Cross. It was decided that we should
purchase the Comet GP6 dual band base antenna. Gary,
AB9M made the motion to purchase the GP6 and Grant
seconded the motion. Norm, N9ZKS, offered to purchase
the antenna through his contacts. (The antenna is in.)

Tom, KJ9P, reported that A group of about 6 locals have
been practicing CW on 28.280 MHz in the evenings at
10:00 pm. He invites anyone who wants to join in. The
speed is slow for those who want to start, improve or get
back into CW operation. It has been lots of fun.

New Business:

Field Day: Keith will call the building manager for the
township hall to make sure we still have the hall and
grounds for field day in June.

Jim, WB9EDL, gave us the date for the Wheelers bicycle
ride. It is June 8th. Jim will be out of town that weekend so
Tom, KJ9P offered to go to the organizing meeting for the
event.

Ed talked about Family Science Day at ISU which will be
April 13th at the Redbird Arena. The final plans will be
discussed at the March 27th club meeting. This year we
will have two tables. That will give us a chance to display
some of our old radios. Maybe some of us can display a
“boat anchor” or two and maybe some old broadcast
receivers. Bring your ideas.

Ed talked about his latest project. It is a timer for turning
power on and off for his mobile rig to prevent damage
when starting his car.

Gary, AB9M, gave the date for the phone contest: May 2nd

and 3rd.

Keith, AC9S, is going to have some tower sections re-
galvanized but doesn’t have enough to meet the minimum
quantity and asked if anyone would like to have some
tower sections galvanized. Contact Keith for more info.
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Tom, KJ9P, made a motion to adjourn the meeting and
Dennis, KE9UA, seconded the motion.

US NATIONAL GRID - A Geo-Spatial Tool for
Public Service Communications

As a result of Hurricane Sandy, northeast responders
were certainly faced with response situations in unfamiliar
areas or where common navigation aids were gone,
flooded or burned over. When such conditions exists,
what should be the tool employed to quickly allow for
positional reporting and navigation? The answer that
many may not be familiar with is: US National Grid
(USNG), a national standard coordinate system designed
for land-based operations and which is consistent with
military operations since 1949.

Amateur Radio operators staffing EOCs and supporting
emergency communications should be familiar with USNG
as responders and emergency managers will be using it.
In October, 2012, the Florida Division of Emergency
Management issued a new Field Operations Guide that
describes how Florida emergency services will use
USNG. USNG has been a part of Florida's high level
planning documents since 2010 with references going
back to 2006.

USNG is effectively the same as Military Grid Reference
System (MGRS), and is a derivative of the Universal
Transverse Mercador (UTM), which hikers employ
routinely. USNG can be displayed on your smartphone
easily. However, a GPS receiver is not mandatory. Paper
maps are always a priority and all should include USNG
grid lines when created. Fire and law enforcement
computer aided dispatch and mobile data terminals can
also be made to display properly labeled grids.

All maps need a grid system in order to be most usable.
Maps already in use or those found in office supply or
convenience stores typically display non-interoperable
"bingo" grids. Maps from the Internet are generally devoid

of grid lines and thus are effectively just "pictures." What
responders and emergency communicators need are
properly labeled, gridded USNG maps. USNG can specify
areas of 1 Km, 100 meters or 10 meters with as little as
four, six or eight digits respectively and without dashes,
decimal points or degrees. This facilitates easier radio
communications of coordinates. 15S UB 6912 0927
represents a coordinate with precision of 10 meters
square (33' x 33'). When the components 15S UB are
truncated by local users, 691 092 represents 100 meters
square (330' x 330') and 69 09 is the 1 Km square area. In
words, 6912 0927 is a location 12% right and 27% up in 1
Km grid 69 09.

USNG area references will be used tactically. 100 meter
or 10 meter grids can identify helispots, structures,
homes, bridges, specific damage, etc. in combination with
or in place of the paradigm of street address, as
appropriate. Out-of-area personnel may have no
familiarity with local addresses, but when versed in the
simple x-y nature of USNG, finding a location can be less
stressful and certainly more efficient. USNG coordinates
for all locations such as shelters, points-of-distribution,
staging areas, etc., should be added to all planning
documents.
USNG is designated by the States of Minnesota and
Florida as the preferred coordinate system. Federal
agencies comprising the National Search and Rescue
Committee have designated USNG as the coordinate
system for all land search and rescue operations as of
November 2011.

When the street addressing system is unfamiliar, blown
away, burned over, flooded or is non-existent in a rural or
wilderness areas, the interoperable coordinate system to
report position and to navigate by is US National Grid. --
Al Studt, CFPS, KF4KIR, Florida Fire Instructor III,
kf4kir@gmail.com, Cocoa, Florida
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-Nets in the Area
Mon thru Sat 9:00 A.M. CT 14.2475 (HF) Displaced Peorians
Tuesday 9:00 P.M. 146.255 (103.5 PL) Woodford County
Tuesday 7:15 P.M. 146.910 Tazwell County ESDA Net
Tuesday 8:00 P.M. 146.790 (103.5 PL) McLean County

ARES/Skywarn Net
Tuesday 8:30 P.M. 28.450 CIRC Open 10 meter Net
Tuesday 9:00 P.M. 146.940 (103.5PL) CIRC Open Net
Wednesday 9:00 P.M. 147.060 Open Net Has Newsline
Wednesday 9:00 P.M. 442.250 103.5 PL   ARES Open Net

Wednesday Varies 147.100 103.5 PL Sometimes Trader’s Net
follows ARES Net held on

442.250
Thursday 7:00 P.M. 50.135 Open 6 meter Net
Thursday 9:00 P.M. 146.760 (162.2 PL) Open Net with

Newsline
Thursday 9:00 P.M. 146.850 (103.5 PL) Open Net Peoria
Sunday 08:15 A.M. 1.915 Open 160 meter AM net
Sunday 7:00 P.M. 146.985 Clinton ARC net
Sunday 8:30 P.M 147.075 Open Net with Newsline
Sunday 9:00 P.M. 146.730 123.0 PL   Open Net

(Please help me keep this list correct.  I know it may not be up
to date at this time.   Norm N9ZKS)

Regular Calendar of Events

Daily Coffee Klatch Monday thru Friday NOTE CHANGE
……9:00 a.m. at Dairy Queen Veterans at Cub’s
Weekly ARIS/SKYWARN Net
Every Tuesday evening on the 146.790 repeater at 8:00
p.m.
Weekly 10 Meter Net
Every Tuesday evening at 28.450 mHz- at 8:30 p.m.
Weekly 2 Meter Net
Every Tuesday evening on the 146.940-repeater at 9:00
p.m.
Weekly 6 Meter Net
Every Thursday evening at 50.135 mHz at 7:00 P.M.
Weekly 160 Meter AM Net NOTE FREQUENCY
Every Sunday morning at 1.915 mHz at 8:15 A.M.

CIRC Meeting
Fourth Wednesdays of the month at 7:00 p.m. at the Red
Cross building in Bloomington (Just north of the airport)

AREA EXAM DATES
Following is the schedule for W5YI-VEC Amateur Radio
exams for the year 2013. at the Normal Fire station at
1300 E College Avenue.  It is at the intersection of
College and Blair Street, with parking behind the Fire
Station, entry off Blair.
Setup is from Noon to 1:00 normally. Exams begin at

1:00 P.M..  Questions may be directed to Keith Hanson
via email preferably ac9s@mchsi.com or (309) 378-4416

Please bring two forms of identification. You must have a
Social Security Number. We cannot administer a test
without your SSN. You will need a copy of your Current
license plus any CSCE you want to apply.

Remaining Test dates for 2013 will be the following
Saturdays:

May 11
July 20
November 9

Central Illinois Area Repeaters
Freq Callsign Location PL

145.390 N9EZJ Lincoln WX RACES 103.5
146.730 K9HGX Decatur(Echolink) 123.0
146.790 WD9HRU Bloomington 103.5 Anti PL

on 107.2
146.850 K9PEO PAARC 103.5
146.940 W9AML McLEAN CO ARES 103.5 CTCSS
146.985 KA9YPK Clinton
147.015 NX9M Normal ARES Alt. 88.5 (open*)
147.075 W9UVI Washington 103.5 CTCSS
147.105 WA9RTI Decatur 103.5
147.150 WD9FTV Bloomington 103.5
147.345 K9ZM Lincoln ESDA 103.5
147.390 WB9DUC Pontiac FARA 127.3
442.250 WA9RTI Decatur (ARES) 103.5
442.700 WB9UUS Normal 107.2
443.800 K9HGX CENOIS ARC 123.0
444.175 K9MCA Decatur 100.0

* Repeater is currently in open mode with pl for those with QRM

Central Illinois Radio Club
P.O. Box 993

Bloomington, IL  61702-0993

http://www.qsl.net/w9aml/

President: Gary Dearth KD9F

Vice-President: Ed Deutsch KC9GF
(309) 828-2227

Secretary: Mike Sallee, KC9FWL

Treasurer: Norm Huber  N9ZKS
(309) 378-4674

Newsletter Editor: Norman Huber
n9zks@frontier.com

(309)-378-4674

The CIRC is a not-for-profit ARRL special service club whose
purpose is to advance the service of Amateur Radio.  Located
in Central Illinois, CIRC and its members welcome all to use
the 146.94 repeater and to attend club meetings.

Submissions for the newsletter should be received by
the 15th of the month and may be snail or e-mailed to
the editor at:

Norm Huber
19266 US Highway 150

Bloomington, IL  61705-5855

e-mail  n9zks@frontier.com
Permission is granted to Amateur Radio-related organizations
to reproduce contents of Short CIRCuits provided full credit is

given.


